ESL Department Minutes
Meeting date: January 28, 2013
Room 2727 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Adopted 

Present: Leticia Pastrana, ESL Dept Chair
Don Martini, Julie Craven, Josefina Ponce, Alex Garza, Kseniya Gregory, Diane Harris, Sydney Rice, Scott Simpson.

Absent: Ed Scheuerell

The ESL Department meeting was called to order at 3:40 by Leticia Pastrana, Department Chair. 

1- ESL Meeting schedule discussion
Departmental Meetings: changed to the first Tuesday of each month at 3:40 PM after a vote was taken.  The department meetings for the Spring semester will be on: 

Feb 5; March 5; April 9; May 7


2- SLO Meeting Schedule: Two meetings this semester
Monday, Feb 11 at 3:40 PM
Monday, April 29 at 3:40 PM

SLO/PLO Updates
Everyone turned in required docs except from one instructor, which is holding up submitting all.
 
PLO #1 (paragraph) was evaluated by all ESL 05 instructors.

Leticia asked for any comments or questions or desired revisions on PLO2 (presentation).

PLO3 (reading) needs to be created.

If we want to change the SLO, let Leticia know, but a group discussion (even by email) is necessary.

3- ESL Festival must be outdoors due to lack of space. 
There is a sign up sheet for faculty duties. We probably have to consider the weather as a factor in the timing of the event.

4- Reading Common Final- ESL Reading 23/24—common final--- Leticia brought up the idea of using a common final for ESL 23/24 which she and Sydney Rice use and make available to part-time instructors.  She will email all of us those documents for further inspection and discussion.

5-Printing: Our department is already over budget for the academic year. Students have four dollars that can be used for any printer on campus. Try to cut back. Do double-sided printing if possible. Put documents, tests, quizzes online.  Have the students do their own printing. Another alternative is a course pack that students buy for the classroom.

6- Program Review – ESL Program enrollment has declined.  Fall 2009: 130 sections/ Now 81 sections.
Kseniya said it may be due to a fairly new registration rule that drops students that don’t pay their fees. She also said she had been asked to reduce the course offerings by 10% during various semesters when she was the director of the program. Leticia asked about other possible factors.
ESL completion and success rate: It looks to be low.
********************************************************************
Our funding will change—when that happens in a year or so, that may be a timer to transition the low levels of our program to non-credit.
7-Approval of October and November 2012 meeting minutes.  Minutes from the previous two meetings were approved with several corrections that needed to be made. 
SLO leads are the same as in last semester. Also, give the adjunct the SLO plenty of time before finals week.
Contact Leticia if you would like your students to get extra conversation practice at a church in El Centro—there are volunteers there willing to help our students practice their English with native speakers of English.
There is also extra conversation practice available at IVC—contact Josue Verduzco (760) 355-6384  or josue.verduzco@imperial.edu
There will be a possibility to teach ESL in the summer. More will be known later.

